
  

 

  
 

FTSE Digital Asset Reference Files: Format Change and Calculation 
Update 

 

24 June 2022 

FTSE Russell would like to inform clients of the following updates to the format and conversion calculation 

of digital assets in the Reference Pricing Files effective as of 00:00 UTC or 1:00 BST on 26 June 2022.  

Format Changes: 

· A new row has been added to the file which includes the file name; 

· Price BTC column has been added; and 

· Total Volume column has been added. 

 
In addition, the conversion of the Price USDT, Price ETH and Price BTC will be carried out as of the 

effective date of this notice by converting the digital asset Reference Price by the last FTSE DAR Digital 

Asset Price, a 15 second price, of the fixing hour. 

An updated Technical Specification with details on the fields is available upon request. 

  
    

 
 

For further information please contact FTSE Russell Client Services at info@ftserussell.com or call: 

Australia +1800 653 680 

Hong Kong  +852 2164 3333 

Japan +81 3 6441 1440 

London  +44 (0) 20 7866 1810 

New York +1866 551 0617 
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